






If you are a Veteran who has received or is receiving either 
Compensated Work Therapy or Incentive Therapy programs, the 
following is very important for you.

The Depart-
ment of 
Ve t e r a n s 

Affairs (VA) 
Compensated Work 
Therapy (CWT), 
and Incentive 
Therapy (IT) 
programs are work 
therapy programs 

intended to help veterans receiving treatment at VA 
Hospitals to return to employment. Veterans who have 
participated in these programs and received payments 
from VA as part of their therapy may have had their 

payments reported to the Internal Revenue Service (IRS), 
if they received over $600 in any year.   The payments 
from these programs may have been treated as taxable 
income, based on IRS regulations in place at the time.  

The United States Tax Court has recently deter-
mined that the payments from these VA programs are not 
taxable because they are tax-exempt veterans’ benefits. 
Veterans who reported CWT or IT work therapy program 
payments as taxable income may be eligible to file 
amended tax returns claiming refunds of the tax they paid 
on program payments.  

Veterans who reported these payments as taxable 
income are advised to speak with a tax advisor regarding 
this matter.❆

Near the end of 2007, President 
Bush signed legislation which 
Congress had passed that estab-

lishes a program intended to reduce 
suicide among veterans, provides a 
2.3 percent Cost-of-Living Adjustment 
(COLA), and honors a distinguished 
veteran.  

H.R. 327, the Joshua Omvig 
Veterans’ Suicide Prevention Act, as 
amended, became Public Law 110-110. 
It directs the Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA) to develop and implement 
a comprehensive program to reduce the 
incidences of suicide among veterans. 
Components of the program include 

education and training for VA staff and 
medical personnel, health assessments 
of all veterans who receive VA medical 
care, mental counseling and treatment, 
and a 24-hour toll-free mental health 
care hotline. Commendably, VA earlier 
recognized the need for such a program 
and has already implemented actions 
reflective of requirements of the Act.

H.R. 1284, the Veterans’ 
Compensation Cost-of-Living 
Adjustment Act of 2007, became Public 
Law 110-111. It increases the rates of 
compensation for veterans with service-
connected disabilities and the rates of 
dependency and indemnity compensa-

tion for the survivors of certain disabled 
veterans by 2.3 percent. The COLA was 
effective December 1, 2007.

H.R. 1808, became Public Law 
110-112. It designates the VA hospital 
in Augusta, Georgia, as the “Charlie 
Norwood Department of Veterans 
Affairs Medical Center.” Charlie 
Norwood served in the Army from 1967 
to 1969, and was awarded the Combat 
Medical Badge and two Bronze Stars. 
He served as a member of the U.S. 
House of Representatives from January 
4, 1995 until his untimely death on 
February 13, 2007. ❆ 

President Signs COLA and Other Veterans’ Measures

All active duty branches of the Armed Services, as 
well as four of the six military reserve components, 
reported that they met their recruiting goals for FY 

2007, which ended on September 30.  Only the Army and 
Air National Guard missed their goals for the year.

However, the Army has been tasked with boosting its 
numbers by 65,000 over the next two years.  As a result, it 
was reported by the Associated Press late last year that the 
Army is looking at once again lowering its standards by 
making it easier for people with “minor criminal records” 
to join.   

Currently, about 18 percent of Army recruits need 
waivers for criminal behavior such as drug use, stealing, 
carrying weapons on school grounds, and fighting.  That’s a 

three percent increase over 2006 and it reflects the results of 
standards that have already been lowered.

According to the AP report, Army officers at Ft. Sill, 
Okla., said they already spend a great deal of time dealing 
with discipline problems.  One officer reportedly told the 
Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff Adm. Mike Mullen 
that when he was in Iraq he would spend long hours into the 
night dealing with what he called “problem children.”

However, the Army’s deputy chief of staff for personnel, 
Lt. Gen. Michael Rochelle, said the consideration of lowering 
the standards is necessary.  Now, he said, many recruits who 
were arrested as juveniles for minor fights or theft are forced 
to get waivers if they were never convicted of the crime. ❆

Recruiting Goals Met for FY 2007 – But Army Contemplates 
Lowering Standards Again
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One Exam Used for “Fitness for Duty” 
and Disability Pay

In a landmark agreement to simplify life for service 
members with medical problems as they leave the 
military and return to the civilian world, the Department 

of Veterans Affairs (VA) and the Department of Defense 
(DoD) have signed a memorandum to pilot a single 
physical examination to be used by both Departments.

“This agreement commits VA and DoD to develop a 
single process to assess the medical conditions of wounded, 
injured or ill service members,” said Acting Secretary of 
Veterans Affairs Gordon H. Mansfield. “We will make it 
easier for these heroes to go back to their homes, with the 
key questions about their eligibility for VA compensation 
already decided.”

The agreement, signed Nov. 6 by Mansfield and 
Dr. David S.C. Chu, Under Secretary of Defense for 
Personnel and Readiness, calls for a pilot program to 
evaluate a single physical examination that would be 
used by DoD to determine the medical fitness of injured 
personnel to remain in uniform and by VA for awarding 
disability compensation.

The announcement continues progress on the 
recommendations of the President’s Commission on Care 
for America’s Returning Wounded Warriors, co-chaired by 
former Sen. Robert Dole and former Health and Human 
Services Secretary Donna Shalala.

The pilot, which begins late this month, involves VA 
and DoD facilities in Washington, D.C.  Service members 
from the Walter Reed Army Medical Center, the National 
Naval Medical Center in Bethesda, and the Air Force’s 
Malcolm Grow Medical Center at Andrews Air Force 
Base will participate in the pilot.

Medical evaluations will be performed by VA, although 
the agreement notes the physicals could actually take 
place in VA medical centers, military installations, VA 
contracted examination centers or other facilities.

The memorandum says the process “lays the foundation 
for building a network of qualified providers and resources 
that will meet both DoD and VA requirements and ease the 
transition of members from military service to veteran 
status.”  The evaluations will be based upon VA’s system 
for disability examinations and include an examination of 
medical conditions identified by military physicians that 
call into question a service member’s fitness for duty, as 
well as other applicable medical conditions identified by 
the service member together with VA. ❆

 

VA and DoD Pilot Single 
Physical

For the third time in 2007, Speaker 
of the House Nancy Pelosi 
met with representatives from 

Veterans and Military Service organizations late last year.  
And she wasn’t alone.  During the meeting, which was 
scheduled to last 45 minutes but which actually continued 
for nearly an hour and one-half, the Speaker was joined 
by 22 other members of her caucus, including six of eight 
members of the House majority leadership.

Pelosi and the other members continually thanked 
the veterans groups for all their help in passing a record 
increase in the VA discretionary budget for FY2008 
– a $6.6 billion increase. Among the items included 
in that record budget was an increase in the mileage 
reimbursement from 11 cents to 28 cents per mile.  The 
last time the reimbursement had been increased was 
1979.

Members of the veterans’ groups expressed 
appreciation to the Speaker for her willingness to meet 
with them and for her efforts on behalf of veterans to 
increase the VA budget by more than $3.7 billion over the 
Administration’s proposed budget for FY2008.❆

House Speaker 
Pelosi Meets With 
Veterans Groups

Akaka Introduces Compensation 
For Combat Veterans Act
Legislation to Improve Combat Veterans’ Eligibility for 
Compensation

U.S. Senator Daniel K. Akaka (D-HI), Chairman of the 
Veterans’ Affairs Committee, has introduced legislation to 
remove documentation barriers that in some cases prevent 
combat veterans from receiving compensation for their 
disabilities.   The “Compensation for Combat Veterans 
Act,” would provide that evidence in a veteran’s record of 
assignment in a combat zone shall be sufficient for a veteran 
to prove his or her combat service, when other military 
documents are unavailable.  

Chairman Akaka said: “Veterans should never be denied 
compensation for disabilities sustained in combat areas 
because the military failed to make or maintain adequate 
records.  I urge my colleagues to support this legislation so 
all combat veterans can receive the compensation they are 
entitled to and deserve.” 

Oversight investigations by the Committee on Veterans’ 
Affairs found that veterans are being delayed or denied 
compensation for combat injuries because they are unable 
to produce official military documentation proving their 
personal participation in a specific combat incident.  These 
veterans include a Marine injured in Iraq by an IED blast, 
a veteran accidentally shot by a fellow servicemember in 
Iraq, and a Vietnam Army Infantryman who served in the 
Tet Offensive of 1968. ❆
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Every 15 minutes someone in the 
United States is diagnosed with 
a medical condition that requires 

treatment with bone marrow or a blood 
stem cell transplant.   Every day more 
than 6,000 men, women and children 
around the world search the National 
Donor Program Registry for a life-
saving donor.   Thousands of lives are 
lost because a match is never found.

“Each year more than 35,000 
people in the United States are 
diagnosed with leukemia, lymphoma, 
aplastic anemia (marrow failure), and 
other life-threatening blood disorders.  
Seventy-five percent of patients in 
need of a marrow transplant cannot 
find a match within their own family,” 
said Army Major General (MG) Elder 
Granger, Deputy Director, TRICARE 
Management Activity.

The C.W. Bill Young/Department 
of Defense (DoD) Marrow Donor 
Program, named for Congressman C.W. 
Bill Young who initiated and supported 
its development, is working hard to 
provide hope and help to patients 
waiting to find a marrow donor.   The 

C.W. Young Donor Program is only for 
Military donors.

The C.W. Young Program works 
in conjunction with the National 
Marrow Donor Program (NMDP) 
which brings donors together, within 
the U.S. and from across the world, in 
a confidential and secure data search 
system.   “Humanitarian support is a 
part of our commitment and Uniformed 
Service members can help save lives 
by enrolling in the National Donor 
Program Registry,” said MG Granger. 

In addition to the NMDP in the 
U.S., there are numerous organizations 
around the world that share this database, 
working together to find matches for 
any individual requiring a transplant.  
Since the creation of the NMDP in 
1986, more than six million Americans, 
including more than 400,000 Service 
members, have registered as marrow 
donors.

Hundreds of marrow donor drives 
are conducted on Military installations 
and ships each year.   In addition, 
The C.W. Bill Young/DoD Marrow 
Donor Program, in cooperation with 

participating commands, has established 
“walk-in” registration programs for 
eligible personnel who wish to join 
the DoD Marrow Donor Program 
Registry.

Joining the registry is almost 
effortless and completely painless.  
Participants fill out a short two-page 
DoD consent form and a swab is taken 
from inside their mouth.   Potential 
donors receive an official card 
signifying they have registered as a 
bone marrow donor.  They are added to 
the NMDP National Registry through 
the DoD Marrow Donor Program. 
To be eligible to join the registry through 
the DoD program you must be: 

Age 18 to 60 and in good health •	
Active Duty Military, Coast Guard, •	
National Guard or Reservist 
Immediate family member of an •	
Active Duty Service Member 
A DoD civilian employee •	
For more information on the C.W. 

Young Donor Program, as well as a 
list of walk-in locations or to establish 
a walk-in registration program go to 
www.dodmarrow.org. ❆

Department of Defense Continues Efforts to Enroll Marrow Donors

The House VA Subcommittee on Disability Assistance 
and Memorial Affairs recently held a legislative 
hearing on the following measures aimed at improving 

benefits and services for veterans. 
H.R. 1137 would increase, from $1000 to $2000, •	

the amount of special pension paid to Medal of Honor 
recipients. The bill would also make a surviving spouse of a 
recipient eligible to receive the pension if he or she had been 
married to the recipient for a year or more, or if the couple 
had a child.  

H.R. 3047, the Veterans Claims Processing Innovation •	
Act of 2007, would attempt to improve the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA) benefits claims process by increasing 
accountability and the use of information technology. The 
bill would also simplify the process a surviving dependent 
of a veteran must undergo to acquire accrued benefits 
resulting from a favorable claim that was pending at the time 
of the veteran’s death.    

H.R. 3249, the Veterans’ Burial Benefits Improvement •	
Act of 2007, would increase the amount VA pays for funeral 

and burial expenses for veterans who died due to a service-
connected disability from $2,000 to $4,100.  The bill would 
increase the amount of plot allowance for burial in a private 
cemetery from $300 to $745. 

H.R. 3286 would reduce, from ten years to one year, •	
the amount of time a veteran must be rated totally disabled 
before his or her surviving dependents can receive certain 
death benefits. 

H.R. 3415 would authorize domestic memorial markers •	
for individuals buried in American Battle Monument 
Commission cemeteries. 

H.R. 3954, the Providing Military Honors for our •	
Nation’s Heroes Act, would authorize VA to reimburse 
organizations whose members serve as honor guards at a 
veteran’s funeral.  

Draft legislation, the Veterans’ Quality of Life Study •	
Act of 2007, would authorize a study on how quality of 
life benefits could be quantified as suggested by the Dole-
Shalala report.❆

VA Subcommittee Considers Measures to Improve Veterans’ 
Benefits and Services
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For information about any of these programs, call our Customer Service Representatives, 
Toll-Free at 1 (800) 808-4514

TRICARE Supplement Plans: Acceptance guaranteed for comprehensive benefits that 
not only pay your DRG cost-shares, but also pay 100% of your out-of-pocket share of eligible 
excess expenses.  Benefits include a unique premium-paying “Survivors’ Benefit” and deep 
discounts on all your dental, vision, and hearing care.

Medicare Supplement Plans: Your choice of coverages when you are eligible for Medicare. 
Benefits increase automatically with any increase in federal deductibles.

Cancer Protector Plan: Guaranteed acceptance, regardless of age, for Members who have 
lived 10 years or more cancer-free.

Dental Insurance Program: Low cost comprehensive coverage that allows you to use your own 
dentist while covering preventive care and more than 150 treatments and procedures.

Long-term Care Insurance: Comprehensive protection that protects your hard-earned 
assets from the high cost of long-term care.  Affordable group rates and discounts for married 
couples.	

Life Insurance
For information about AMS sponsored Life Insurance, call Toll-Free at 1 (800) 808-4517

Term Life Insurance: Our AMS sponsored term life insurance portfolio offers extremely 
competitive 10, 15 and 20-year guaranteed level premiums.

Variable Universal Life: Designed for the investment savy, this product allows you 
to build cash value through a broad array of investment portfolios while providing the 
strength of permanent life insurance. It offers flexiblilty to anticipate future changes in 
your life - all inside a financial product that has unique tax advantages.

Disability Income Insurance: Protects your most valuable asset - your income. 

Variable Annuities: Provides you an attractive way to create a personalized retirement 
income strategy with market-based investment options, while providing extra protection 
for your financial future.

Auto/Homeowner’s Insurance, call (800) 524-9400, Client #3825

AMS Credit Card (Visa), call 1 (800) 808-4517

AMS Benefits and Services
is published bi-monthly by the 
American Military Society: 

1 (800) 379-6128

CSM Douglas Russell
US Army Retired 

President

Membership: 
1 (800) 808-4517

Insurance Coverage/Billing: 
1 (800) 808-4515

Insurance Claims: 
1 (800) 808-4516

Material may be quoted 
or reprinted in part or whole 

as long as proper credit 
is given to AMS.

Membership in the American Military 
Society is open to all members from  
all branches of the armed forces, 
both officers and enlisted personnel, 
including Active Duty, Reserve, 
National Guard, Retired and Veterans, 
as well as spouses and widows of 
the uniformed services family. Any 
individual who supports the aims 
and purposes of AMS is eligible for 
Associate Membership. Any business 
entity, local government, or civic group 
that supports the aims, objectives, 
and purposes of AMS is eligible for  
sustaining membership. 

The AMS Advocate

American Military Society Membership Application Form
P.O. Box 98186 • Washington, D.C. 20090-8186 • 1(800) 808-4517

Yes, I want to join in support of a strong national defense and take advantage of the great benefits AMS offers.  I 
also understand that I am joining an organization that fights for the compensation, benefits, and entitlements of all 
military personnel of the uniformed services.

Name:______________________________ Rank:_______ Branch of Service:________DOB:_____/_____/____

Address:________________________________ City:_____________________State:_____Zip:______________

Telephone:(_____)________________________ Email:_______________________________________________

q Active Duty        q National Guard        q Reserve         q Retired        q Honorably Separated

q 1 Year ($20)         q 2 Year ($40)        q 3 Year ($60)         q Lifetime Membership ($300)*

Make your check payable to:  American Military Society

q Visa     q Mastercard

Card No. ____________________________ Exp. Date ______/______
     	

Signature: _________________________________________________ 

* Lifetime Membership may be 
paid in 10 quarterly payments – 
1st payment of $30 is enclosed.
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